
NOTICE UNDER ARTICLE 13 OF THE TOWN AND COUNTRY 
PLANNING (DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT PROCEDURE) 
(ENGLAND) ORDER 2010 (AS AMENDED) 
PLANNING (LISTED BUILDINGS AND CONSERVATION 
AREAS) ACT 1990

KCC/TW/0429/2014 – Proposed development at Claremont 
Primary School, Banner Farm Road, Tunbridge Wells, Kent, 
TN2 5EB 

Kent County Council is applying to the Kent County Council 
for planning permission for renewal of planning permission 
for an existing 2 classroom modular building. The 
proposed development is adjacent to the Tunbridge Wells 
Conservation Area and is likely to affect its character and/or 
appearance.

You may view this application at Tunbridge Wells Borough 
Council, 8, Grosvenor Road, Royal Tunbridge Wells, Kent, 
TN1 2AB.

Alternatively, details of all applications can be viewed 
on Kent County Council’s website at www.kent.gov.uk/
viewapplications or at our offices in Maidstone at the 
address below during all reasonable office hours.

We accept comments online via our website, by email to 
planningrepresentations@kent.gov.uk or in writing to 
Planning Applications Group, Kent County Council, First 
Floor, Invicta House, County Hall, Maidstone, Kent ME14 1XX 
within 21 days from the date of this notice. Please quote the 
application reference number and note that comments may 
be drawn to the attention of Council Members, the applicant 
and other interested persons and may include publishing on 
the Borough Council website.

Sharon Thompson 
Head of Planning Applications Group 
Kent County Council 
Dated: 19 December 2014


